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[bookmark: _ignlxfeofi0q]Dealing with grievances informally
If you have a grievance or complaint to do with your role or the people you work with you should, wherever possible, start by talking it over with the League Secretary. You may be able to agree a solution informally between you.
[bookmark: _o30uv9yffth]Formal grievance
If the matter is serious and/or you wish to raise the matter formally you should set out the grievance in writing to the League Secretary. You should stick to the facts and avoid language that is insulting or abusive.
Where your grievance is against the League Secretary, you should address your communication to the League Chairman.
[bookmark: _oiv11olqgqdw]Grievance hearing
The League Secretary will call you to a meeting, normally within five days, to discuss your grievance. You have the right to be accompanied by a league committee member at this meeting if you make a reasonable request.
After the meeting the League Secretary will give you a decision in writing, normally within 24 hours.
If it is necessary to gather further information before making a decision the League Secretary,  will inform you of this and the likely timescale involved.
[bookmark: _r88p3rir9ctc]Appeal
If you are unhappy with League’s decision and you wish to appeal you should advise the League Secretary in writing that you wish to appeal the decision of the league and following the FA Standardised Rules on Appealing League Decisions. 
You will be invited to an appeal meeting and your appeal will be heard representatives of the FA.  
After the meeting the FA will give you a decision, normally within 24 hours. The FA’s decision is final.
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